
 
Minutes – March  2, 2010 ACCF Membership Meeting 

 
 
The meeting called to order at 7:30 pm by Mike Kerley, President.  The Pledge of Allegiance 
was led by Barbara Olivere from Glencarlyn Civic Association.  Opening the meeting, the agenda 
was approved as submitted; minutes for the February 2, 2010 membership meeting were 
distributed and approved as submitted; and treasurer's report was approved.   
 
Mileva Hartman, Chair, Membership Committee, presented two organizations for membership:  
Penrose Neighborhood Association renewing membership and Buyers and Renters Arlington 
Voice (BRAVO).  Both were approved by voice vote at the required 2/3 majority. 
 
The Arlington County School Board appeared as a panel:   Sally Baird, Board Chair; Libby 
Garvey,  Board Vice-Chair;  James Lander, Board Member;  Abby Raphael, Board Member;  
Emma Violand-Sanchez, Board Member.  After opening remarks (presentation appears at 
www.civfed.org/presapsboard10-03.pdf) by the Board Chair, the Board members entertained 
questions prepared by the Civic Federation’s Schools Committee.  Questions from member 
delegates concluded the program after a 10 minute extension.   
  
There was no unfinished business.  In new business,  the proposed budget changes in County 
police staffing were referred to the Public Services Committee for consideration and possible 
presentation at the March 14 Revenues and Expenditures Committee meeting. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:20 p.m. until the next membership meeting on April 6, 2010. 
 
Submitted: 
 
Sharon J. Rogers 
Secretary  
 

http://www.civfed.org/presapsboard10-03.pdf

